BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON APRIL 10TH 2014
POLICE AND RESIDENTS’ FORUM  PC Sue Broadwell reported on 1 crime in the last month- detached garage broken into and tools from within stolen. 
A speed check had been conducted from Grange close off the A58. The maximum speed noted had been 57mph. 

A parking problem has been reported on First Avenue. 

The Chairman mentioned another problem involving the amount of parking outside Scarcroft Village Hall. He was told that there is no restriction on parking on the road outside the Hall. 
DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY AND OTHER INTERESTS. None. 
PRESENT  Cllrs Stentiford, Sidle, Tatman , Bosomworth, Flockton .
APOLOGIES.  Cllrs Frankland ,  Bryant and Hoyland.  
6589   MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON MARCH 13TH  2014  These were approved. 
6590   MATTERS ARISING  
1.Co-option of New Cllr. Two village residents have expressed interest in filling the vacancy on the PC. Both have submitted brief summaries of the ways they feel they could contribute to the work on the Council which have been circulated to Cllrs in advance of the meeting. After some discussion, it was agreed to ask Julia Norton (Foulger) to fill the vacancy. (Action ES/JG)
2.Follow up to Governance Review. LCC has now issued its official Order re Reorganisation of Community Governance 2014, confirming alterations made to some parish boundaries, including those of Bardsey. It was agreed that this should be copied to YLCA for consideration by the NALC solicitor. Cllrs took exception to the wording of the second paragraph where it was claimed that the order reflected the identities and interests of the community. The typing error in the document naming Bardsey cum Rigton as” Bardsley cum Rigton” is also to be pointed out to YLCA. 
3.Arrangements for Annual Parish Meeting.  These are in hand. Cllr Flockton offered to obtain the wine. Pauline Tatman and Rosie Stentiford will be asked to act as  Hostesses.  
4. Update on 106 Money for Bardsey. There is nothing further to report. 
5. Highways Update Cllr Hoyland had submitted the following update:-
· A58 – Collapsed drain by Bank Top traffic lights is now reinstated .Another defective drain in this area will be monitored. 
· A58 Grassed area by Hetchell View bus stop. Bev Kirk has met with Mr Mawson who has agreed to clear up the area and consult with tree specialists regarding the condition of other trees. The wooded area is jointly owned by Mr Mawson and his brothers , most of whom live abroad, and he is the one who has to take responsibility and costs for the area. Bev Kirk was happy with his attitude and feels there is no need for further action at present.
· The hawthorn hedge is still thriving but quite a lot of other planting has been lost, possibly due to the canopy.

· Keswick Lane – The pothole in the middle of the carriageway on the hill from the  A58 has been reported and filled. 

· Tarn Lane – The lay bye had deteriorated considerably since the installation of the waste bin and BPC requested posts installed to block off usage. Bev Kirk sought advice from Steve Parry and Matthew Robinson. The latter was responsible for the installation of posts and removal of the bin.

· Wayside Mount – Help was sought from PROW to address substantial damage to the bridleway .PROW requested the owner to remove the mud and lay down crushed limestone. This has now been done. 
· Grange Close – Mr Padgett (No 15) and Mr Livingstone (No 10) have registered the land adjacent to their houses .LCC would therefore be trespassing if they maintained the area. Could this be registered as Green Space? 
· Green Spaces –  CPRE recommended action by the Clerk to determine these.  
· Ground Maintenance –It was suggested that  the Clerk obtain a map of the area in Bardsey covered by the ground maintenance contract. 

These issues were discussed by Cllrs. Cllr Flockton said that she and Cllr Hoyland are pursuing the issue of individuals taking public land into private ownership. Cllr Robinson is being consulted. The Clerk is to ask Continental Landscapes for a map of the areas they cut (Action BH/LF/ JG) 
The meeting wished to record thanks to Cllr Hoyland for all her hard work in pursuing Highway problems. . 
6. Request for Litter Clearance on Wike Lane.  Cllr Bryant had e mailed that most of the other country lanes, especially Blackmoor Lane, were littered with rubbish. 
7.State of A58 Grass Verge near Church Lane Bus Stop.  This has been cleared .
8.Problem of Hand Rail at Sports Club and Exit Sight Lines at Junction of A58/ Church Lane.  Cllr Frankland has fitted a reflector at BSC and another on the Church Lane/ A 58 junction.   

9 Advertising Boards.- Cllr Hoyland suggests BPC seek advice from Planning for all advertising signs , including those from Estate Agents (also referred to Council by Gilly Wright), Bingley Arms, Cooper’s Croft 1The Dell, and Grange Close. Cllr Tatman considered that Estate Agent Signs are permissible unless left in place for an excessive amount of time. It was agreed to ask the School Headmistress to have the school advert removed from the fence at the junction of the A58 and Cornmill Ginnel.   
10 Liaison with Scarcroft PC. Cllr Bryant has furnished Scarcroft PC with a full list of issues he was pursuing in the former ” Upper Bardsey” He has been invited to speak at the Scarcroft PC May Meeting about the flooding issue. 
11. Village Hall – Cllr Frankland has spoken to Martin Smith and will soon be meeting with him regarding the specification and costs of new development works for the Hall. The Development Committee was thrilled to learn that the Village Hall has obtained a grant of £10k from the Lady Betty Hastings Trust.  They are also applying for a Caird Bardon grant.
The PC Chairman is to make arrangements with the VHC to fit the new router above the roof space in the kitchen. It will re-set each time the Hall is used.. He has established that it is effective as far as the Committee Room door but has not yet tested any further distance away. 

12. Cornmill Ginnel  Cllr Tatman reported that Steve Parry and Bev Kirk have recommended a different solution to the problem on this ginnel. They do not wish to reduce the size of the verges as they consider this would affect the French drain. Instead, they suggest increasing the depth of the kerbstones and putting logs in place at the sides to help retain the vegetation. 
6591   STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field  Deliberate vandalism to fencing in Park Field had been noted by a resident who had reported the culprit to his father. The father had subsequently repaired the damage. 
2. Playground.- Weekly Inspections by Cllrs.  Nothing new  to report.
3. Web Site Cllr Frankland has posted Welcome, the latest Who’s Who, and Walks on the Welcome page. 
He has also posted the same walks info on the Walks page.
4. Neighbourhood Plan.- Cllr Sidle updated Cllrs on the latest developments. The Drop In session planned for March 29th had been cancelled, following advice from Ian MacKay of LCC, to take longer time over final production of  Bardsey’s NP in order to comply with the Leeds Core Strategy which will not be completed until 2015. The SC had then decided on the need for a village survey which would cover key aspects of the NP. Responses will be incorporated into the final plan. A Drop In will be held later. The survey packs should be ready for collection by the “volunteer postmen” on April 16th.They are to be returned by April 30th.  
Thanks were expressed to Cllr Sidle for the very hard work put in to the NP to date..    
6592   PLANNING 

1 .New Applications.:-
(a) 14/01138 – 2 Second Avenue – Det. House to Garden- Comments. 
(b) 14/01296- Land off Woodacre Green – Substitution to Plots 7 & 11 to include attached Garage.- No comment. 
(c) 14/ 01244 - 23 Bingley Bank- Ext. – Likely to be an objection. 
                                                                                                                                             . 2.APPROVALS BY LCC:-

(a) P/13/03451 -  Rigton Gardens, Scarsdale Ridge – Demolition of Existing House and Erection of 4 Detached Houses . 
(b) P/13/ 02998 – Land off First Avenue – Residential Development of 5 Detached Dwellings. 

(c) P/14/ 00335 – Land off Woodacre Green – Alts. to Plot 1 and Plot 6.
(d) P/13/05305- Spear Fir Farm – Amendment to app. 12/00208 – Change of Use – Mistal Barn to House.  

6593   FINANCE 

1. Bills for payment:
(a)YLCA – Subs.                                                                             £513.00
(b) J. Gallant – Reimbursement- Photocopying                                  13.20

(c)Publishing Licence –
     Copyright Royalty Fee for Copies of Neighbourhood Plan.           59.40

(d) Cllr Frankland – Reimbursement – Reflectors          (Retro)           8.99

(e) Zurich Insurance PLC – Premium                                            1,093.10

(f) AWM – Waste Disposal                                                                  74.10

(g) Royal Mail Group Ltd. – NP Response Plus Licence                    57.60

(h) NALC – LCR – Subs.                                                                    17.00

(i) Cllr Bosomworth – Expenses                                                         12.05

It was agreed to pay all the above. 

2. Notice from CPRE of increase in PC membership from £29 to £36 p.a. This was noted. 
3. Notice of Payment on 4/4/14 to Bank of Precept and LCC Grant.  Noted. 
4. End of Year Accounts. The Clerk had circulated these in advance of the meeting. They were approved by the Council and will be circulated to those attending the Parish Meeting. 
6594   CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS.

1. Repeal of Section 150 LGA 1972 allowing electronic payments and necessity for 2 cheque signatories.  Councils now have the choice between these 2 methods of payment of bills.
Bardsey Council agreed to retain the present method of payment by cheque with 2 cheque signatories.  
2. Letter from LCC – “Resolution of Leeds City Council” - re Planning Policy. LCC has passed a resolution stating its opposition to a developer led approach to planning policy. It will seek to use Brownfield , in preference to Greenfield/ Green Belt, sites for development whenever possible. This is in contradiction to National Policy 
3. Condition of Outside Toilet at Village Hall. Cllr Hoyland has received a complaint that the toilet shared with the Tennis Club is shabby, in spite of efforts from the Bowling Club to keep it in reasonable condition. Cllr Flockton explained that when the alterations to the Village Hall are carried out in the summer refurbishment of the outdoor toilet should  be included, although this is not entirely clear from the plans. She will check with the Development Committee. (Action LF).
4. Condition of Telephone Box on Church Lane Cllr Frankland queried whether anything could be done about this as it is currently in a very bad state .It was agreed that the Clerk should write to BT asking them to renovate the phone box. (Action JG)  
5. Defibrillator – This has been delivered to the Bingley free of charge by Yorkshire Ambulance Service. Electricity needs to be obtainable and volunteer(s) taught how to operate it, although training can be given over the telephone. It will be necessary to ask the Ambulance Service for a code to get into the box. In an emergency it may be difficult to get a signal as most mobile phone providers do not offer a good service in our area.  It is also going to be important to advertise its existence as widely as possible. The Parish Council is willing to cover the running costs. Defibrillators are known to assist victims in the initial stages of heart attacks. 
6595   MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/ NEXT AGENDA 
1. Parish Meeting Notices – Cllr Sidle offered to update those he had produced last year. They will be placed on all the village noticeboards. (Action CS)
2. New Contact Details – Cllr Tatman asked the Chairman to update the list. (Action ES)

Signed:
           Date:                                                                                                  BPC April 14 Mins. 
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